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Introduction 
Sumatran rhinoceroses and Sumatran 

elephants are two species of wild animal which 
live in the forest of Sumatera. The aim of this 
research was to observe the helminthes 
parasites in Sumatran rhinoceros 
(Dicerorhinus sumalrensis) and sumatran 
elephant (Elephas maximus sumatranus) in 
Way Kambas National Park's semi in situ 
conservation area. 

Materials and Methods 
The feces sample of Sumatran rhinoceros 

had been taken from 4 rhinoceroses in 
Sumatran Rhino Sanctuary and the feces 
sample of sumatran elephants had been taken 
from 37 elephants in Elephant Training Centre. 
The collection of sumatran rhinoceros's 
sample had been done eight times in 4 weeks 
and collection of sumatran elephant's sample 
had been done twice in 4 weeks. Feces 
examination were done using McMaster and 
Filtration method. Helminthes parasite were 
identified based on morphology, structure, and 
size, related to literature. 

Results and Discussion 
The results showed that the Fasciolidae 

were present in 25 % of Rhinoceroses, Oxyuris 

sp. were present in 25% of Rhinoceroses, the 
Pararnphistomidae were present in 64.86% of 
Elephants, and the Ascaridae were present in 
2.7% of Elephants. 

The Sumatran rhinoceroses and 
Sumatran elephants can infect the helminthes 
parasites each other through the animal those 
can entering both SRS and PLG stable. 
A heatthy wild animal may harbor large 
number of helminthes parasites without 
showing clinical sign of disease (1). 

Conclusion 
1. There were the helminthes at feces of 
Sumatran rhinoceroses and Sumatran 
elephants. 
2. The Sumatran rhinoceroses and Sumatran 
elephants can infect the helminthes parasites 
each other through the animal those can 
entering both SRS and PLG stable. 
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introduction 
Resp~ra tory diseases including asthma 

are often complex polygenic disorders that 
manifest as the result of exposures of 
genetically susceptible individuals to airway 
reactive substances within their environments. 
The nonhuman primate is genetically, 
anatomically and immunologically similar to 
humans and represents a valuable model 
system for human airway disease. While most 
nonhuman primates are airway sensitive to the 
cholinergic bronchoconstrictor methacholine 
fewer may be responsive to inhaled allergens 
such as Ascaris suum (AS) extract. Skin 
reactivity to AS extract 1s considered a good 
surrogate marker for identification of animals 
that will be airway responsive to AS extract 
and other allergens associated with human 
airway disease. Therefore, we have 
undertaken a limited testing of our Ascaris 
suum (Mf) colony for skin sensitivity to AS and 
tested them for breathing and lung function 
following airway challenge with AS. 

Materials and Methods 
Animals and Anesthesia: Male Mf (n=20, 

2.8 to 5.6 kg) were housed an maintained in 
accordance with IPB-IACUC and PT. Bimana 
Indomedical-IACUC approved standard 
operating procedures. Anesthesia consisled of 
intramuscular injection of 20mglkg Ketamine 
with or wifhouf initial intravenous bolus of 
Propofol (4 rnglkg) andlor intravenous Propofol 
~nfusion (0.2 to 0.4 mglkglmin). 

Intrademat Skin Test: Intraderma) (ID) 
injections consisting of 0.05 ml of 6 ascending 
concentrations of, allergen (5) over a dose 
range of 1 x 10 to 1 x 10 plwheal and 2 
Injection sites of negative control {diluent, 
PBS) were applied to the shaved abdomen. 
injection sites were measured with a caliper 
and photographed immediately after injection 
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decrease in lung compliance (Cdyn) were 
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